
From: Jessica Coyne  
Sent: Thursday, March 21, 2024 12:51 PM 
To: Blythe Smith; Planning; Building.Control 
<Building.Control@camden.gov.uk> 
Subject: Concerning Works at 23a Hampstead Lane, N6 4RT 
 

 

Dear Blythe and Camden Council, 

 

I hope this email finds you well. I am the owner of 25 Hampstead Lane. 

 

I am writing today to bring your attention to the ongoing works at 23a 

Hampstead Lane, N6 4RT by Andrew Thornton and Eudora Pascall. 

 

There are currently 2 men working to erect a boundary fence between flat a and 

b instructed by A&E. The workmen have already chainsawed and hacked away 

at a very old tree that belongs to Janice in flat b, which I believe is without her 

consent. 

 

I can see an application online for tree works to be assessed by the council that 

was only submitted a couple of days ago. I wanted to make you aware this work 

has now been fully undertaken and completed, leaving the tree and the living 

plant matter attached all severely compromised. I watched with my own eyes as 

the men just tossed the cut branches back into Janice's garden.  

 

These actions also impact my own home, as much of the living plant matter is 

growing on our shared fence, which to date has been a lush and abundant 

feature of our garden. The works already carried out at 23a to prune and fell this 

tree will now surely cause the plant to die, leaving us no choice but to cut away 

the branches and leaves on our side. 

 

It's very concerning that works continue to proceed at this property that impact 

on so many of the residents and we don't seem to have a say in the matter. 

 

I would very much appreciate your help. 

 

 

Kind regards 

 

Jessica Coyne 

 


